AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on the 28th day of May, 2014

Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman



George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman





Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




           
Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman

Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk

      Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
High School Student Catherine Arias led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Add on Item 6B: Quality Lawns
Add on Item 13B: Speed Limit Zone
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the audit in the                   

amount of $158,361.38 for vouchers 142268 to 142379.  The Motion was                 

seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6. RECREATION: Change Order for Fireworks Contract     
Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, would like            approval to increase the contract amount for Legion Fireworks by an additional $1,500.00.  The increase will allow for additional fireworks on July 3.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve an additional $1,500.00            for Legion Fireworks.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B. (ADD ON): Quality Lawns and Landscaping, Inc.
Robert Barr, the Owner of Quality Lawns, has written to the Town Board and asked that the flags placed on the utility poles for the Memorial Day Parade be left up until Labor Day.  He is willing to volunteer to maintain the flags, and will cover all costs.  Councilman Woolsey replied that the Town has no jurisdiction over utility poles.  The poles are owned by Central Hudson Gas and Electric Corporation and in fact the Town needs permission from Central Hudson to install the flags for the parade.  Acting Supervisor, Gil Piaquadio said that Commissioner Robert Petrillo obtained the permit from Central Hudson again this year and it expires one (1) week after the parade.  Mr. Barr is advised to negotiate directly with Central Hudson.
7. ENGINEERING: Bonding 
The complete Draft Report for the improvements to the Stewart Airport Water Storage Tank are summarized as follows: Recoat or repaint the 1.8 million gallon tank, improve the water quality of the water in the distribution system and finally a water main extension to improve the utilization of the Town’s booster pumping and water storage operations.     Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, is requesting consideration for the following actions:                  1) Determine the final scope of the project i.e. which elements to include; 2) Provide financing for the completion of the project; 3) Authorize the solicitation of design engineering services to start this critical project.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated since this is a multiple faceted project this topic must go through a Public Hearing process and will need an Engineering document in detail with every physical aspect        of the project listed including: circulation, water main connections etc.  Mr. Osborne will start the environmental process.
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene authorizing the bonding of $3.5 million     to move forward with the following projects: Stewart Airport Water Storage Tank Rehabilitation and Reconstruction Projects totaling $2,567.000.00, Roof Replacement at Chadwick          Lake and Water Meter replacements.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
8. DPW: 

A.  Water Treatment System Contract
The Town and CAMO are currently discussing the Operation and Maintenance Contract.  A three (3) year agreement with a yearly Consumer Price Index (CPI) increase is agreeable to both parties.  CAMO would prefer a five (5) year agreement as delivery           of potable water is not a short term issue.  As an incentive for the Town to go with a five (5) year agreement, CAMO proposes CPI increases in the second and fourth year.  The dollar increase would be the same for both three (3) and five (5) year agreements.  
CAMO will bill the Town for all services in accordance with the hourly rates below.  The hourly compensation paid to CAMO by the Town shall be the only compensation paid        for services rendered.  

Chief Operator




$110.00/Hour
Supervisory Operator



  $85.00/Hour

Shift Operator




  $56.00/Hour

Operator in Training



  $50.20/Hour

Master Mechanic



$100.00/Hour

Head Mechanic




  $85.00/Hour

Assistant Mechanic



  $65.00/Hour

· Twenty Percent (20%) markup on all subcontractors and materials.

· Time and a half paid for overtime and holidays.

· Double time paid for Christmas and Thanksgiving.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve a five (5) year Operation and Maintenance Contract with CAMO Pollution Control, Inc.  The Motion was seconded             by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.  Contract with Town of Marlborough

Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, advised that the budget for water supply will be split    

between Chadwick and the Delaware Aqueduct.  The water supply states that the Town    
of Newburgh is not the backup supply to the Town of Marlborough.  The Terms and  
Conditions were sent to Marlborough for their review and they agreed to pay the Town             
of Newburgh 16 2/3 % based on reserved capacity of the plant.  This is good for the life 
of the agreement.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated that this is a draft and 
starting point to authorize submission of the documents to Marlborough and to establish  
a baseline.
        9.  POLICE: 

A.  Purchase of K-9
Michael Clancy, Police Chief, would like approval to purchase a female Belgian Malinois named Gini from K-9 Robbyfarm LLC for the total sum of $8,500.00.  A 50% non-refundable deposit will be due at the time the dog is ordered and the remaining 50% will be due upon delivery of the K-9 dog.   Gini must be evaluated by a Board Certified Doctor of Veterinary Medicine within ten (10) days of purchase.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve purchasing the K-9 dog for $8,500.00 and in addition $500.00 for the evaluation fee for a total sum of $9,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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B.  Purchase of Emergency Lights for Vehicles
Michael Clancy, Police Chief, would like to equip six (6) patrol cars now for just under $44,000.00 which includes shipping costs.  The remaining two (2) cars can be equipped  at a later time possibly with Asset Forfeiture monies or a budget transfer from another line.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve equipping six (6) patrol            cars for just under $44,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      10.  RECEIVER OF TAXES:  Disputed Bills 

Water Account #150580
The client has now paid his water and sewer bill in full.  The total sum is $1,258.61.
     Water Account #171040
Department staff members inspected the meter and home and found no leaks.  No explanation can be given for the high readings other than a leak within the building.          It was recommended that the Town average the usage over the last six (6) years, the legal statutory time limit, and make an administrative adjustment to her current water          bill for that amount of water used excluding the last two (2) high water bills.  The last            six (6) years total was 590,300 divided by twenty four (24) quarterly billing periods resulting in an average usage of 24,595 gallons.  The client will be responsible to  pay  for the first high bill for the third quarter of 2013 in the amount of $1,296.39.  The amount of $1,068.17 due for the last quarter of 2013 adjusted for the average of 24,595 gallons  at 2013 rates is $67.70.  The client will be billed for all the usage on her new meter installed on 12/17/13 for the first quarter of 2014.  The Town Board agreed to work with the client on a payment plan and reimburse a penalty of $53.41. 
      11.  ASSESSOR:
A.  Tax Certiorari
The subject property is the parcel at the southwest corner of the intersection of        Routes 300 and 17K which is occupied by Pier 1 Imports, Barnes & Nobel, Michael’s            and TGI Fridays.  The settlement provides for reductions for each of 2009-2011 in the assessed value by $546,465 from $3,643,100 to $3,096,635, and a smaller reduction         for 2012 of $182,155 from $3,643,100 to $3,460,945.  The refund liability for the Town (not including special districts and the Fire District) for the reductions in assessed value would be approximately $17,741.87.  The Board deferred action until a future meeting.
B.  Resolution for NYS Retirement System
The Town Board authorizes Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio to prepare, execute and file an application for pension waiver pursuant to Section 211 of the New York State Retirement and Social Security Law for John Venezia for the position/office of Sole Assessor of the Town.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Resolution authorizing execution of application for pension waiver pursuant to Section 211 of the NYS Retirement and Social Security Law for John Venezia.  The Motion was seconded                   by Councilwoman Greene.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – Absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
      12.  PLANNING BOARD:
A.  Landscape Security: Toyota of Newburgh
The builder for Newburgh Toyota contacted Karen Arent, Landscape Architect, and should have all items regarding landscaping completed by this Wednesday, May 28th.  Karen will do an inspection on Thursday, May 29, 2014.  Ms. Arent recommended releasing 50% of the bond at this time and hold the remainder of the bond for an additional year to make sure the plants live for two (2) years.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve releasing 50% of the bond.    The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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B. Stormwater Bond: Sunshine Ford
A bond estimate for storm water management and soil erosion sediment control for          the parking lot expansion and installation of the storm water management facilities            was received.   MH&E’s published unit cost recommendation is for security in the   amount of $45,465.00 with an erosion and sediment control inspection fee of $2,000.00.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the security in the amount               of $45,465.00 with an erosion and sediment control inspection fee of $2,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Shaw Engineering has provided a cost estimate of $20,625.00 for the proposed landscaping which was recently approved by the Planning Board.  A landscape inspection fee should be posted consistent with the Town requirements.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the landscape cost of $20,635.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

13.  HIGHWAY: Purchase of Portable Incline Screener
       Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent requests permission to purchase a Portable                               

       3 Deck Incline Screen from Pine Bush Equipment at a cost of $19,500.00 to be taken                  

       from 5130.0200 Equipment/Other Capital account.      
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the purchase of a Portable                3 Deck Incline Screen at a cost of $19,500.00.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    
Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.
Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B. (ADD ON): Speed Limit Zone

Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent requested assistance from Mark Taylor, Attorney    for the Town, with composing a resolution to address speed limits in work zones for the surrounding towns and counties.
14.   ADJOURNMENT
MOTION to adjourn was made at 8:58 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene and seconded      

by Councilman Ruggiero.   
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes. 

Motioned approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 8:58 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________ by   _________________​​​______________​​​__​​__

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
              Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
BJM – 5/30/14
